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35 Years of Empowerment and Independence
2013 marks the 35th anniversary of Access to Independence, and as we look to our past and where we’ve been, we also will be using this milestone to look ahead at opportunities and challenges that await us as your local Independent Living Center. 

Access to Independence began on September 20, 1971 with the First meeting of the Madison Organization Behind Independent Living (MOBIL), which was formed by a group of Madison-area citizens with disabilities. “We just want a chance to live independently and transport ourselves around the city independently – in working, shopping, and playing,” said MOBIL’s first president Kayleen Steinhaus. In1976, with support from MOBIL, Access to Independence is incorporated to raise money for the development of Karabis Apartments, named for Truman (Terry) Karabis, a very active member of MOBIL who died at age 27 in 1975. In 1977, construction of Karabis Apartments began and in 1978 Access to Independence (ATI) is established as a social-service agency in Madison and opens an office at 3313 University Avenue (the current location of Whole Foods.)  In 1980, ATI receives its first Federal grant and the office moves to East Washington Avenue. In 1990, ATI expands services to 3 counties in addition to Dane: Columbia, Dodge, and Green Counties, and adds assistive technology services. In 1994, ATI moves to 1310 Mendota Street, but in two years, ATI “spins off” a new agency, Community Living Alliance (CLA,) and moves to 2345 Atwood Avenue. CLA focuses on personal care services, while ATI maintains independent living services and community building. 
In 2000, ATI begins providing more services to children and youth with disabilities. In 2008, ATI moves to a new building at 301 S. Livingston Street Suite 200, where it celebrates it’s 30th year of services. Then in 2011, ATI made its most recent move to 3810 Milwaukee Street on Madison’s east side with expanded staff and  a growing menu of services.


Today, Access to Independence continues to deliver a wide array of services to people of any type of disability and of any age, but is working to expand its services to meet challenges that have persisted over the last 35 years, as well as new challenges that people with 
disabilities face. 

Throughout this edition of The Open Door, we will highlight many of the exciting events and opportunities we are offering this year and hope you will take some time to join us in celebrating our accomplishments, yet take a moment to reflect on the work to be done in the next 35 years.

Support ATI and Attend the Madison Mallards Game on June 27th

Game Tickets and 50/50 raffle tickets on sale now! 
Access to Independence is excited to partner with the Madison Mallards as a featured non-profit organization on a Charter Community Connection Night this summer! Through this partnership ATI will be the featured on the Pepsi Max Video Board commercials, PA announcements, ESPN Radio reads during the game, and will be featured at the Charter Community Connection Booth at the front entrance to Warner Park. Tickets are sold in advance by ATI, and are $10 for a reserved field box stadium seat, and for each ticket sold, the Mallards give a $2 donation back to Access to Independence! But that’s not all!! Access to Independence is also offering a 50/50 raffle that is certain grow and culminate in a large pot of money that will be split evenly between the winner and ATI. We will be routinely posting updates on the size of the pot on our website and Facebook page. Tickets are $5 for one ticket and $25 for six. Tickets will be available at the ATI office and at other ATI events. The drawing will be held on June 27th, during the Mallards game at Warner Park, and the winner need not be present to win.

Brat Sale on May 17th and June 21st

With the cold winds whipping, snow falling and conditions less than favorable for a cookout, ATI has made plans for two Brats Sales this year! Both sales will be held at the ATI office, rain or shine, and will run from 11:00am - 6:00pm on:

• Friday, May 17th

• Friday, June 21st - There will be a special appearance from 11-12 by Maynard, the Madison Mallard’s Mascot, along with a couple of players from the Madison Mallards baseball team

Tickets for the June 27th Madison Mallards game, as well as tickets for the 50/50 raffle that will be drawn on the 27th will be available for purchase at both brat sales. 

35th Anniversary Celebration on Sept 26 in Madison

Access to Independence will be formally celebrating 35 years of empowerment and independence at this formal event on Thursday, September 26th. The event will be held at the Madison Elks Lodge, located at 711 Jenifer Street in Madison. The event will feature dinner, entertainment, speakers, a silent auction and a cash bar. More details about this event will be posted on our website, Facebook page, and upcoming editions of The Open Door. Like us on Facebook to get the latest information right away!
Wellness Recovery Action Plan (WRAP) Workshop Announced

Wellness Recovery Action Plan (WRAP) Workshop Announced
WRAP® is a self-management and recovery system developed by a group of people who had mental health difficulties and who were struggling to incorporate wellness tools and strategies into their lives. This workshop offers Peer Support in recovery. The next WRAP Workshop will be April 9-11, 2013 from 6-8 pm at the Access to Independence office.

WRAP® is designed to:

    • Decrease and prevent intrusive or troubling feelings and behaviors

    • Increase personal empowerment

    • Improve quality of life

    • Assist people in achieving their own life goals and dreams.

The workshop is facilitated by a Nationally Certified WRAP Facilitator and follows The Copeland Center Curriculum.

The class is limited to 10 people. Cost is $35.00 to cover materials and is non-refundable.

Deadline to register is Tuesday, April 2.

For information, or to register, contact Alice Pauser at 608-242-8484, (toll-free, 1-800-362-9877) ext. 224, or by e-mail at: alicep@accesstoind.org
Like us on Facebook!
Like us on Facebook and get updates on all the activities and events as Access to Independence celebrates 35 years!

Telecommunication Equipment Purchase Program (TEPP) 

Copay Assistance Now Available!
Good news! If you are eligible for a TEPP voucher we may be able to assist with your copayment. Access to Independence has a small grant that may pay the $100.00 co-pay of your voucher.  

TEPP Vouchers assist individuals who need telecommunication equipment such as amplified phones, personal listening devices, amplifiers, alert systems and similar equipment. For some of the types of vouchers, the consumer is responsible for the first $100 of the voucher, and the TEPP program covers the rest of the cost of the equipment, up to a maximum value.  This co-pay covers that $100 if your disability qualifies as a speech impairment, mobility or motion impairment, deaf and low vision, or deaf and blind category

How do you qualify?  Contact ATI if you have a TEPP voucher or want to apply for a voucher, and we can help you fill out an application for the TEPP voucher and/or the co-pay. Please note that only low income individuals who meet the Federal poverty level guidelines (2013) are eligible for the co-pay assistance, but there are no income restrictions for the general TEPP voucher. Contact ATI today to get the equipment you need!

Aging and Disability Resource Center Opens

Dane County Department of Human Services is pleased to announce the opening of the Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC).  The ADRC offers free, unbiased information and assistance on resources and services for older people and adults with disabilities. The ADRC provides information to older adults, people with disabilities, family members, professionals and others regardless of their income, assets, age, or disability.  Callers do not need to give their name or personal info.  ADRC staff will answer your questions on services and options including living arrangements, health, employment and training, in-home care, home maintenance, food pantries, meal sites, and Social Security and other public benefit programs.  The ADRC is open 7:45 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday. 
 To contact the ADRC:

• Call 608 240-7400

• Come to our office at 2865 N.   Sherman Avenue, Madison, which is in the Northside TownCenter shopping center.  No appointment necessary.  

• Visit our website at http://www.daneadrc.org
  

• Email us at ADRC@countyofdane.com

New Staff at ATI

Hello world, my name is Moriah Grace and I am the latest edition to the ATI staff. I graduated from the University of Minnesota Duluth last spring with a B.A. in Psychology with a minor in Communications. I moved to Madison last August and have been enjoying all Madison has to offer. While in Duluth I volunteered with North Country Independent Living. I helped with the after school adaptive ski program and community events. While going to school I was also involved in a year long research project on how manipulations to facial features can change people’s perceptions. I ended up presenting the findings at a regional conference. When I am not doing research, volunteering, or working hard at ATI I love spending time out in nature camping and hiking with my dog Maggie. I also love running and will be partaking in my third half marathon this May in Madison. I look forward to meeting and helping the people of Madison and surrounding areas while I continue to explore this city and enjoy its good food and beer. : )

ATI is offering Five more cooking classes this year!

We will be hosting 6 cooking classes in 2013. The focus of the classes will be healthy, easy-to-prepare, economical recipes using ingredients you may already have on hand. The cost for each class will be $5.00, to cover the cost of the food. Participants must pre-register and pay at least two weeks prior to the class. 

The classes listed below will be held from 2:00 to 4:00 p.m. 

Dates and themes for each class are: 

March 19: Tasty Soups (RSVP by March 12)   

June 4: Easy Sauces for Meats 
(RSVP by May 21)  

June 18: Pasta with Steamed Veggies and Simple Southwestern Style Cooking (RSVP by June 4)   

September 3: Fall Apple Harvest: Pork with Apples and Apple Desserts (RSVP by August 20)   

September 17: Hearty Winter Cooking 
(RSVP by September 3)  

Space is limited, so contact Tracy or Janie at Access to Independence now to register if you think you would like to participate in one or more of the classes. 

If you need a Sign Language Interpreter or other accommodations to participate, or you have food allergies or dietary restrictions, you must let us know at the time that you register for the class. This is why we ask that you RSVP at least two weeks before each class. The themes for each class are subject to change. We look forward to seeing you and sharing simple, healthy, nutritious cooking techniques and recipes!  

Please refrain from wearing perfumes or scented products at the ATI office  

SAVE THE DATE: Housing Rights Training on April 10th

April is National Fair Housing Month and Access to Independence, in conjunction with the Metropolitan Milwaukee Fair Housing Council, will be offering a free training on housing rights for people with disabilities. It is especially important that people with disabilities know their housing rights and can be armed with current and relevant knowledge . 
The training will be in Madison, but the exact location and time of the training are to be determined.

Contact Tracy Miller at 608-242-8484, ext. 227, or by e-mail at tracym@accesstoind.org if you would like more information, or want to register to attend the training.

WisLoan and TeleWork Loan Programs

Funding Independence!

WisLoan and TeleWork are alternative loan programs that assist Wisconsin residents with disabilities to pay for assistive technology, or to purchase the necessary equipment and technology to enable people to work from home. These loan programs are different than traditional bank loans because a bank doesn’t make the final decision. The WisLoan and Telework Board does. That allows flexibility for people who may have an item they need to maintain their independence, but have trouble coming up the money all at once, or finding other ways to pay for what they need. Simply call Access to Independence for information.

WisLoan
What Can I Buy with a WisLoan? You can purchase technology such as wheelchairs, computers, ramps, vehicle modifications, or kitchen or bathroom remodeling projects or construction.

TeleWork

What Can I Buy with a TeleWork Loan? You can purchase items such as computers and software, scanners or fax machines, tools, office furniture, or modifications for an accessible office.

General Questions:

How much can I borrow? Loan amounts range from $500 to $50,000. The loan would be for the exact amount of the item. Can I apply if I have no job? YES, Social Security Disability or

Retirement benefits and other sources of income are considered. Can I apply if my credit is poor? YES, the reason for the poor credit is considered, as is one’s ability to repay the loan.

How do I apply? Contact ATI to complete the loan application materials in person. Application can be done at the ATI office or at a location of your preference.

Access to Independence

3810 Milwaukee St.
Madison, WI 53714

Phone: 608-242-8484

Toll-Free: 800-362-9877

Videophone: 608 234-4484

TTY: 608-242-8485

Fax: 608-242-0383

E-mail: info@accesstoind.org
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